
 

 

 
18th July 2023 

Dear Parents, Carers and Governors 

End of Year Results – July 2023 

The Reception children have received their Early Years Profile noting whether the children 
achieved the expected level of development in all the key areas. Year One pupils have had 
their Phonics Check results. The Phonics results are out of 40 with a pass mark of 32. Year 
Two pupils have completed their Y2 SATS and have been teacher assessed. This was the first 
time we have had our Year 6 cohort undertake the KS2 SATS. In addition to this the Year 4 
cohort took part in the Multiplication check. 

Once again, all the children have been amazing and have worked so hard over the year.  

In Reception - 83% of the pupils achieved a 'Good Level of Development' overall which is a 
great achievement, well above the national average and met our high target. 

In Year One - 95% of our pupils achieved the pass rate for the Phonics Check, which again is 
a superb achievement, well above the national average and exceeded our targets set. 

Our Year Two results were also fantastic with 87% of the pupils achieving the expected 
standard + in Reading; 82% in Writing; 87% in Maths and 85% in Science. For achieving 
greater depth – 32% of pupils were successful in Reading; 22% in Writing; 23% in Maths and 
27% in Science. Well done to all the pupils for all their hard work and effort over the year. 
These results are again well above the national average in all areas. 77% of our children 
achieved the expected standard or above in Reading, Writing and Maths combined with 
18% at greater depth in all combined areas. 

In Year Four, all the pupil took part in the Multiplication Check. There is no official data for 
this check which is out of 25 questions. It is important that all our KS2 pupils know their 
times tables up to 12 x 12. 

Our Year Six results were amazing. This has been a fantastic effort by all the children of our 
very first ever cohort at Ashmole Primary School. All the Year 6 results are a lot higher than 
the national average and the children have continued to make great progress over the 
years. 98% of the pupils achieved the expected standard + in Reading; 95% in Writing; 94% 
in Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling; 92% in Mathematics and 97% in Science.  



 

 

 

These results are truly exceptional. For achieving greater depth – 60% of pupils were 
successful in Reading; 37% in Writing; 65% in Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling; 40% in 
Mathematics and 45% in Science. Again these results are excellent. 90% of our children 
achieved the expected standard or above in Reading, Writing and Maths combined with 
23% at greater depth in all combined areas. The national average for combined at expected 
is 59%. I am so proud of our Year 6 cohort for being the first ever cohort to complete the 
school cycle and finish their primary school years with such outstanding results. 

Thank you for all your support over the year. We have a brilliant team with talented 
children, hardworking staff and supportive parents and governors. Thank you once again to 
everyone for helping us to support our children and offer them an excellent education 
which enables the children to thrive academically, socially and to enjoy their time at school. 
Our successes have certainly been outstanding in every year group from Reception all the 
way up to Year 6. We aim to continue with this positive trajectory at our school.  

Have a great summer holiday! 

Many thanks and best wishes. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

Mr Tofallis 

Head Teacher 

 


